
HKSAR Government strongly condemns US
lawmakers’ despicable attempt to
intimidate HKSAR personnel
safeguarding national security

     The Government of the Hong Kong Special Administrative Region (HKSAR)
today (November 3) strongly condemned those United States (US) lawmakers
requesting a review, through a so-called "bill", of including the Secretary
for Justice, the Secretary General of the Committee for Safeguarding National
Security of the HKSAR, the Commissioner of Police, and a number of judges and
prosecutors, in a so-called list of "sanctions" in an attempt to intimate the
HKSAR personnel concerned who safeguard national security.
 
     A spokesman for the HKSAR Government said, "It is clear that
safeguarding national security falls within the internal affairs of a
sovereign jurisdiction, so the implementation of the Hong Kong National
Security Law (NSL) is free from any intervention. While the 'black-clad
violence' and the Hong Kong version of 'colour revolution' back in 2019
severely damaged the social stability of Hong Kong, the successful
implementation of the NSL has enabled the livelihood and economic activities
of the Hong Kong community at large to swiftly resume as normal and the
business environment to be restored. However, those US politicians insist on
turning a blind eye to all these facts, and even clamour for so-called
'sanctions' against the HKSAR personnel who dutifully safeguard national
security. The HKSAR Government strongly condemns their political
grandstanding rife with ill intentions, which have been seen through by all.
 
     "The HKSAR despises any so-called 'sanctions' and shall never be
intimidated. It shall continue to resolutely discharge the responsibility of
safeguarding national security. The HKSAR Government strongly urges the US
politicians concerned to discern facts from fallacies, and immediately stop
acting against the international law and basic norms of international
relations and interfering in Hong Kong matters, which are purely China's
internal affairs."
 
     The spokesman pointed out, "Over the past three years or so of
implementation of the NSL, the HKSAR has been fulfilling the responsibility
of safeguarding national security in accordance with the law and earnestly
upholding the principle that laws must be obeyed and lawbreakers held
accountable. When discharging duties under the NSL, the HKSAR law enforcement
agencies take law enforcement actions, based on evidence and strictly in
accordance with the law, against any people, institutions or organisations
that endanger national security. The Department of Justice of the HKSAR is in
charge of criminal prosecutions under Article 63 of the Basic Law, with all
prosecution decisions made based on an objective analysis of all admissible
evidence and applicable laws.
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     "The Judiciary of the HKSAR exercises judicial power independently in
accordance with the law, and everyone charged with a criminal offence has the
right to a fair hearing. The courts decide cases strictly in accordance with
the evidence and all applicable laws. Cases will never be handled any
differently owing to the profession, political beliefs or background of the
entities involved. The prosecution has the burden to prove beyond reasonable
doubt the commission of an offence before a defendant may be convicted by the
court.
 
     "The judicial system of the HKSAR has always been highly regarded by
international communities. Any attempt by any country, organisation, or
individual to interfere with the judicial proceedings in the HKSAR by means
of political power is a reprehensible act undermining the rule of law of the
HKSAR. Making any statement with the intent to interfere with or obstruct the
course of justice, or engaging in conduct with the same intent, is very
likely to constitute the offence of criminal contempt of court or the offence
of perverting the course of justice."
 
     The spokesman reiterated, "The HKSAR steadfastly safeguards national
sovereignty, security and development interests, and fully and faithfully
lives up to this top priority of the principle of 'one country, two systems'.
The HKSAR Government shall resolutely, fully and faithfully implement the NSL
and further strengthen the HKSAR's legal system and enforcement mechanisms
for safeguarding national security to effectively prevent, suppress and
punish in accordance with the law acts and activities that endanger national
security. At the same time, it shall safeguard the rights and freedoms
enjoyed by Hong Kong people in accordance with the law. Its overarching goal
is to ensure the steadfast and successful implementation of 'one country, two
systems'."


